
MINUTES OF MEETING 

OF  

SPRING CITY TOURISM AND EVENTS COMMISSION 

 

 

DATE:   JANUARY 28, 2025 

 

ATTENDEES: Teresa Evans, Ricki Dash, Jody Bauer, 

    Kristin Urani, Leon Locke, Ava Wilson 

    (A Quorum was Present) 

 

Meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. 

 

Teresa Evans made a motion was made to accept the minutes 

from the November 24, 2024 meeting.  Leon Locke seconded 

the motion.  All were in favor. 

 

New Business: 

 

TNRL Summit on February 23-25.  Ava, Kristin and Stephania 

are attending.  Not sure about Robbie and Leon. 

 

Retain Academy on February 26-27. Ava, Kristin and Stephania 

are attending. 

 

Laurel Dace Days Advisory Board – Event is on May 17, 2025.  

The advisory board discussion was tabled to the next meeting. 

 

Spring City Blooms Festival on May 3, 2025. Kristin mentioned 

that she and Stephanie could “chair” the event.   This will be 

discussed at the next meeting. 

 



Strawberry Festival on May 10, 2025 will be discussed at the 

next meeting. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Lighting the Way to Christmas.  A list of suggestions were 

discussed. 

Everyone present signed Thank You Notes to the sponsors and 

vendors.   Teresa and Jody will be getting together to address 

cards.  Teresa will be making an insert which includes the 2025 

events to be put into the thank you cards.  Also, a “Tourism” 

sticker will be included in the thank you cards. 

 

A motion was made to reimburse Jody for the purchase of the 

thank you cards.  All were I favor. 

 

Next meeting is scheduled for February 25, 2025 at 6:30 p.m. 

 

We need speakers to come to our meetings. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:22 p.m. 

 

 

 


